 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday18th May 2017
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Hoodless, Richardson, Bradwell, Bristow, Buttery, Ellin.
Public present: M.Reddall,N.Kirk,G.Blackburn,Ward Cllr J.Barrett.
Prior to the meeting officially starting member of the public Mrs M.Reddall was given permission to speak. Mrs Reddall raised concerns regarding the amount of soil placed at the back of a family grave and provided photographic evidence and gave her opinion on tree debris spoiling the graves in general. It was resolved that the councillors will meet at 10am on Sunday 21st May 2017 to look at the cemetery to see the problem themselves with a view to removing the soil and cutting back the trees.

1726                Apologies for absence-Cllr Hart
1727   
Declarations of interest-None decared.
1728
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 27th April 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1729

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Councillor vacancy-Cllr B.Richardson attended the meeting and was formally welcomed by the councillors. Cllr Richardson has completed the acceptance forms and register of interest forms which will be sent to ERYC and published on the website.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspection for the last month and has reported further damage to the field perimeter fence. It was resolved that the clerk obtains quotations to provide a steel 4 foot fence along the car park perimeter fenced area to establish if replacing this area is affordable and viable. The quotes will be discussed at the next meeting with the councillors and school headmistress for approval if prices are acceptable to all concerned.
The book was kept by Cllr Bristow to perform the next month’s weekly inspection.
Play area inspection reports-the clerk has written to the school headmistress asking her and her staff to assist with the weekly play area inspections with the suggestion of each party performing 6 month checks and with each group passing the relevant information on to each other for their own records. A written reply was requested but not received. It was resolved to discuss this with the headmistress when she attends the next meeting in June.
.
Traffic/parking issues- the two previous parish council proposals of adding a give way sign and village only sign to designated areas along High Street were not approved by ERYC as they felt a village only sign is already in place and a give way sign could cause confusion and possible collision. ERYC will monitor the previously agreed signage and markings when in place for a year to see if any further signs are needed. It was resolved to speak to ERYC Jim McGivern when he visits the village in June to request the removal of the village only sign to a better, more noticeable place. The clerk has also now ordered a 7 day speed test along Low Street at a price of £120. ERYC have sent an invoice for this test and when paid will perform this survey using lamp post 16 as the agreed and desired location.


C.Hill-the clerk has confirmed she has received no correspondence as yet from the Hill family or from the solicitors regarding 77 High Street. It was resolved to await contact.

Astro turf-following on from a decision to source funding for artificial grass in the 5 a side pitch area the clerk has received 3 quotations. The clerk has now established there should be no maintenance costs for this turf. ERYC have declined an invitation to attend a parish council meeting to discuss the grant funding procedure but the school headmistress has confirmed she will attend the June meeting to discuss the joint application process. Ward Cllr John Barratt suggested a meeting with ERYC grant funding officers and the adjacent parish councils would be a good idea to all meet up and formally obtain further information about the funding, the criteria and its availability. It was resolved to ask Cllr Barratt to arrange this meeting if possible..

1730
 
Planning applications-none received so nothing to report.
1731

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
Bus shelter-Cllr Hoodless informed the parish council of the need for a bus shelter at the existing bus stop located along Reedness Road opposite Sweyne Garth. It was resolved that the clerk will contact ERYC Debbie Mc Gurn to establish if this project is viable and if ERYC will provide a shelter.
1732

Ward councillor’s report.
Cllr Barrett gave information about fly tipping explaining how ERYC are trying to combat the problem. Cllr Barratt also informed of how ERYC traffic wardens are now wearing cameras to use as evidence of aggressive behaviour towards them. He also gave information on how ERYC have improved their grass cutting schedules in the area.
1733                
Financial matters 
A
The annual governance statement for 2016/2017 was read out by the clerk, approved by the councillors and signed by the chairman and clerk

B
The annual accounting statement for 2016/2017 was approved and signed by the chairman and clerk. The clerk has previously provided a full bank reconciliation to all councillors which was signed as a true and correct record by the chairman.

The clerk will now send the completed audit to PFK Littlejohn and place this on the website along with all appropriate audit notices.

C

Private & confidential section.
It was resolved to increase the clerk’s annual salary with effect from 1st April  2017.
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101755 S.Belton (May wages)
Cq no 101756 G.Sykes £220.00
Cq no 101757 M.Brannon £220.00
Cq no 101759 J.Walker £50.00
Cq no 101761 Key Korner £42.21
Cq no 101760 Came & Co £629.58 (resolved to agree to 3 year contract)
Cq no 101758 ERYC £120.00
Cq no 101762 L.Amor £10.00

1734

Date of next meeting- Confirmed as Thursday 15th June 2017 at 6.30pm.
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